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Dear Member,
 
The London & South East Relationship Management team are keen to ensure that key updates and information of relevance are communicated to you, and your local law society, periodically. 
 
Please feel free to share the information below more widely with your committees and your membership.
 
 
Coronavirus (COVID-19) pages
 
We know members will have questions about the implications of coronavirus (COVID-19) for their clients, their businesses, their professional obligations, their own wellbeing and that of their employees.

In response to questions from our members, our latest advice for firms is listed on our designated Covid-19 page.

This information will be updated regularly to reflect the most recent guidance.
As well as updates and advice, we're influencing government, regulators and other stakeholders on behalf of our members.

To stay up to date on the impact on the sector and our latest support, please keep checking our website, subscribe to our Gazette Daily News Update, check the latest coronavirus news from the Gazette, follow us on Twitter, subscribe to our weekly Professional Update email newsletter.

Firms should also  sign up to receive government email alerts to ensure they are acting on the latest information. Please also consider following The Law Society on LinkedIn, if you aren't already, as all updates are communicated via that account in real time.
 
HMCTS also offer a daily operational update- Read more and sign up here
 
Please get in touch to share any concerns you have relating to coronavirus and your business and the practice of law. Your feedback is essential in order for us to keep our guidance as up-to-date and relevant as possible. Contact beth.quinn@lawsociety.org.uk 
 
 
Coronavirus and pro bono
 
Pro bono services have been affected by the current coronavirus (COVID-19) pandemic in an unprecedented way. Charities have had to transition their staff to home working, as providing advice through face-to-face meetings is no longer possible.
 
Emergency appeals have been made to make sure the advice sector remains viable, and the scale of demand has been overwhelming for many.
 
Our dedicated pro bono page is for members who are thinking of providing pro bono assistance during the pandemic, and includes:
· The national response to pro bono
· Finding pro bono work as a law firm
· Finding pro bono work for your firm's trainee solicitors
· Virtual pro bono opportunities
· Furloughed staff volunteering
· Other ways to support access to justice
 
Read more here
 
 
Cybersecurity, fraud prevention and lawtech
 
The current lockdown has changed the way legal services are delivered; these changes have presented an opportunity for cyber-criminals and fraudsters, and the Home Secretary has reported that cases of fraud and scams have increased significantly since lockdown.
 
We have created a dedicated hub on our website with information on preventing fraud and scams, safely delivering legal services online and using lawtech to run your organisation effectively.
 
We have also produced an article on video conferencing systems and this week have released a podcast with our IT Director, Jane Deal, which explores the most common questions on delivering legal services online:
· How safe are video conferencing systems such as Zoom, Teams and Webex?
· What’s the difference between paid vs. free versions of videoconferencing systems or data transfer tools?
· How to keep your firm safe when there’s multiple broadband users in one household?
 
 
Client confidentiality when working remotely
 
We have published guidance on cybersecurity when working from home and would also refer you to the SRA’s information on compliance queries they have also published cybersecurity Q&As.
 
 
Open consultations
 
 
Police Powers: Pre-charge bail- closing date for responses 29th April 2020- Link to consultation
 
The government is consulting on changes to the pre-charge bail system, implemented in 2017, following considerable criticism of the way the police adapted to limits on pre-charge bail.
 
 
The Transparency Review: The President of the Family Division’s Call for Evidence- closing date for responses 30th April 2020- Link to call for evidence
 
The President of the Family Division is undertaking a review of the current arrangements which regulate access by journalists and the public to, and the reporting of, information concerning proceedings in the Family Court (‘the Transparency Review’).  This call for evidence invites any person or agency who wishes to submit evidence, advice or other material for consideration within the Transparency Review. 
 
 
Ongoing Competence- closing date for responses 15th May 2020- Link to call for evidence
Policy Advisor Chenab.Mangat@lawsociety.org.uk 
 
The LSB has launched a call for evidence, as a first stage before any consultation on this issue: 
They have requested information on the following 4 key areas, identified by their earlier work in this area:
· Defining competence and competence assurance
· Consumer expectations of competence
· Competence assurance in the legal services sector
· Competence assurance in other sectors
 
 If you have any questions in relation to any of the above, please do not hesitate to contact us at London&SouthEastTeam@lawsociety.org.uk          
 
 
Best wishes,
 
Beth, Bhavni and Stuart.
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